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MEMORANDUM 

Date: 7/23/24 

To: Municipal Services Committee 

From: Eric Lom, P.E., City Traffic Engineer 

Subject: Information Item: Coop Rd/Midway Rd (CTH AP) intersection control 
(proposed all-way stop) 

 
In response to recent crash history and increases in peak hour queuing, City Traffic Engineering 
staff recently met with representatives of the Calumet County Highway Department and the 
Village of Harrison to discuss the Coop Road / Midway Road (CTH AP) intersection. A decision 
was made to conduct a traffic study to determine if all-way stop control would be advisable. 

This two-way stop-controlled intersection is located 1.0 miles south of Calumet Street (CTH KK) 
and 0.25 miles east of Eisenhower Drive (northbound and southbound stops). The land use in 
the area is a mixture of undeveloped lands, industrial, single family residential and multi-family 
residential, with an elementary/intermediate school located about 0.5 miles to the south. 
Development in the area is occurring at a rapid pace. 

Jurisdiction 
The intersection itself is located at the municipal boundary and has split jurisdiction, with the 
City having jurisdiction over the southbound approach lane, the Village of Harrison having 
jurisdiction over the northbound approach lane, and the Calumet County Highway Department 
having jurisdiction over the eastbound and westbound approach lanes. Since the City’s 
jurisdiction is limited to the southbound approach lane, the decision to add stop signs for 
eastbound and westbound traffic (thereby creating an all-way stop condition) falls exclusively 
under the jurisdiction of the Calumet County Highway Department. 

Study Results 
Generally, the study (summary memo attached) showed that all-way stop thresholds are met, or 
extremely close to being met, for the busiest eight hours of the day, with large increases in 
traffic volumes expected in coming years. As such, the study recommended all-way stop control 
as an interim measure until such time as more robust changes, such as a single-lane 
roundabout or a traffic signal, can be implemented. 
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Actions 
The Calumet County Traffic Safety Commission voted to approve the transition to all-way stop 
control at their 7/16/24 meeting.  The related ordinance change will be considered by the 
Calumet County Board in August. Implementation of all-way stop control is currently planned for 
September or October.  No action is required by the City, since no control changes are 
proposed for the southbound approach. 
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